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We start every meeting with a socializing period from 6:00 p.m. to 6:30 p.m. 
At 6:30 p.m., we start our membership meeting that consists of: Door Prize 
Drawings (Junior and Adult), General Business and a Short Program. We 

have a Live Auction (must be a member to enter items in the auction & limit of 
5 items per meeting) that begins at 7 p.m. YNs have their own  

meeting during the auction. We like to dismiss before 8:45 pm if at all  
possible. 

 

EDITOR’S CORNER 

 
 September is just around the corner. That 
means it is PICNIC time! I hope you are ready. 
There’ll be lots of good food and games. Remember 
there is not a regular meeting in September due to the 
picnic. 
 October will bring our annual show. Be think-
ing of ways you can help out. Help is always needed. 
Also, think about doing an adult exhibit. Exhibits are 
always exciting to see. They can be very informative. 
And they are a great way to show off part of your col-
lection!  
 I’m hoping it will be cooler for the picnic. 

This heat has got to go! We hope to see you at the 
picnic on September 11th and not at the Discovery 

Center on September 7th. Until then, stay safe, cool 

and healthy. 

   
                       Dyan  

UPCOMING EVENT 

September 11th:  

OCC Annual Picnic 

Ritter Springs Park 

 

**NO REGULAR MEETING  
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 Ozarks’ Coin Club Minutes 
August 3, 2021                                 

 
Our monthly meeting was held at the Discovery Center. 
Social hour began promptly with pizza from Incredible Pizza. Thank you to Judy C, Nancy S and Bunny G for 
managing the set up and tear down of the food. Thank you to Juan A for bringing the dessert and Russ S for 
bringing the ice. Thank you to the person who brought the cookies.  There were 35 adults and 13 youth in at-
tendance for a total of Forty-eight (48).  
 
The meeting was called to order at 6:33 p.m by our President Nancy R. 
 
Nancy thanked everyone for coming.  
 
Greg U has decided to step down from the board for awhile.  David N. will step in as a board member. 
 
Sept. meeting will not take place.  We will meet at Ritter Springs on Sept 11 for our annual picnic.  A sign-up 
sheet was passed around for everyone to sign up for the picnic and type of dish you are bringing.  We have 8 
desserts and 6 side dishes on the list.  The club will provide the beverages and meat. 
 
On July 16 one of our members Bob C passed away.  He will be missed. 
 
We have new members Justin P and his daughter Joselyn P have joined the club.  Vergie D. has joined her 
husband Kent and become a member of the club. 
 
We had a good trip to St. Charles.  We had 3 and a half hours to shop the bourse floor.  The time went by too 
quickly.   
 
Jim G – St. Charles – The YNs enjoyed dinner at Mo Hick BBQ complimenta of the club.  
 The YNs attending the St. Charles show discussed how they spent their $20 at the show. 
 
YN program: Jefferson Nickel & the OCC Oct. coin show. 
 
The auction started at 6:50 p.m. and ended at 7:47 p.m. Thank you Jerry M, David N and Don F for conduct-
ing the auction and Don E and Nancy R for assisting. 
 

The following items were won as door prizes.  You must be present to win a door prize.  
 

 
 

Drawing for the Certificate this month is worth $5.00. Margaret B’s name was drawn; she was not present.   
Next month’s drawing will be worth $10.00. 
Meeting adjourned at 7:48 p.m. 

 

YN 
1904 Barber Dime VF  
1941-D Mercury Dime AU 
1927 Standing Liberty Quarter 
1999 -P State Quarter Set 
1776-1976 Bi-Centennial Ike Dollar 
1994 U.S. Mint unc coin set 
1981 Proof Set 
1999 Proof Set – State Quarters 

 

$1 Silver Certificate – Series 1957 -B 
1932 & 1934 Australia nPenny  
1972 Canada Silver Dollar 
1939 -F Germany 2 Reichs pfenning 
25 Foreign Coins 
 
Adult 
Half ounce silver round 
1957-D MS 63 Washington Quarter 



Ozarks’ Coin Club Board Meeting 
  August 10, 2021 

 
Present:   Kathy K, Nancy R, Jim C, Judy C, Brian S, Dyan E, Jim G and Mike R. 
 
Meeting called to order by our president Nancy R at 6:14 p.m.     
 

2021 year’s presentations: 
Sept – picnic (Sept 11) 
Oct – Jerry M – Buffalo Nickels 
Nov – Educational You Tube video 
Dec – Banquet (hopefully) 
 

Picnic – We have 48 people signed up. Jim G has the coins ready for the prizes.  He is in the process of setting 
up the number in the jar. He has discussed usage of metal detectors with Jim S and Don F. The plinko board 
and dart board needs to be picked up from the Discovery Center.  Mike R has already picked up these two 
boards. 
Ed M has been notified of the number of people signed up for the picnic. Ed plans to purchase enough ham-
burgers and hot dogs for 60 people.  The club will provide beverages. Gates will be opened at 10:00 a.m. 
Please start arriving 11:00-11:30 plan to eat at 12:00-12:30.   
 
Coin Show – all is well.  We have two more applications.  We are now up to 26 dealers, including 2 stamp 
dealers.   
  
Brian S – plans to request money from the Truman Carter account to help cover expenses at the coin show, 
banquet and ANA Summer Seminar.    
 
Brian S- Numismatic books have arrived.  Brian will make stickers to affix to the inside of the books.  The 
sticker will include the following information.  Donated by the Ozarks’ Coin Club, meetings are the 1st Tues-
day of every month at the Discovery Center, “History can be found in your pocket.”  The books will be distrib-
uted to elementary schools in Greene County. 
 
Presentations – Utilizing the Discovery Centers’ box light has been a challenge.  Brian S plans to research the 
cost of purchasing a projector/box light with sound.  The board was in agreement to proceed with the search.   
 
Pizza – We will no longer be able to get pizza from Incredible Pizza.  They will not be open on Monday and 
Tuesday.  Judy will contact Papa John’s to order pizzas from them.  Brian S made a motion to contract with 
Papa John’s. Dyan E seconded the motion.  The motion carried.   
 
Financials: Truman Carter Account: Beginning balance $18,646.32                                                                                              

  Expenditures $2,832.11 
  Checks not cleared $0.00 
  Deposits $0.00 
  Interest $0.15 
  Ending balance $15,814.36  
      

The bank statement reviewed and approved by Mike R and Dyan E. 
                   
Brian S made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Mike R seconded the motion.  The motion carried. The meeting 
adjourned 7:38 p.m.   

Be sure to check out our website,  www.ozarkscoinclub.weebly.com, for  
important information. 



 

Want your newsletter emailed instead of mailed?  
Let us know at FlyingEagleEditor@gmail.com. 

Or let me know at a meeting. 

 

   OCC  ANNUAL  PICNIC 
 
 

WHEN: Sat. Sept 11 - arrive between 11:00 and 11:30 am 
WHERE: Ritter Springs Park north of Springfield  
SET UP: Will begin at 10 am 
WHAT to Bring:  A side dish or dessert 
 
The club will provide everything else. Lunch will be served 
around 12:00 pm 
 

Set up will begin at 
Plan to attend for good eats, friendship, and YN games. 
If anyone has questions or concerns, call Jim G, club advisor, 
at 886-8336.  

 
From Kansas Expressway and I-44, 
Springfield 
  
From Kansas Expressway, turn left onto Farm 
Road 94 
  
Turn Right onto Farm Road 129 
  
Turn right onto Scott Road and follow it to the 
back of the park and the picnic area. 

THERE IS NO REGULAR 
MEETING IN SEPTEMBER!!! 



YN Assignment for October 2021 

THE BARBER QUARTER 

Name: ___________________________ 

1. What are the FIRST and LAST year dates this qtr. was minted? __________________________________ 

2. What is the silver weight of the Barber qtr.? __________________________________________________ 

3. Is the designer initial on the obverse or reverse? _______________________________________________ 

4. What was the first year the Denver minted this qtr.? ____________________________________________ 

5. Of the circulation strikes, what year & mint mark had the lowest mintage?__________________________ 

6. There are how many varieties of the 1892 Barber qtr.? __________________________________________ 

7. How many mints struck the Barber qtr.? _____________________________________________________ 

8. The Barber qtr. has what kind of edge? ______________________________________________________ 

9. What was the LAST year date the New Orleans minted this qtr.? _________________________________ 

10. Which mint did NOT mint the Barber qtr. in 1892? ___________________________________________ 

If any YN is unable to attend the meeting, the assignment 
may be mailed to: 

Jim Guy 
3136  S. Oak Ave  

Springfield, Mo  65804 

 

10 correct            3 YN dollars 
  9 correct                        2 YN dollars 
  8 correct                        1 YN dollar 

 

***There will be no Sept meeting due to the picnic. September  
assignments may be handed in at the Oct meeting OR mailed.  

 
 
After our August meeting, the OCC Board was sad-
dened to learn of the deaths of several long time mem-
bers. 
 
Carl F., a long time member, passed on August 8th. 
 
Tim C., a long time member and a past treasurer, 
passed on August 11th. 
 
Please keep their families in your thoughts and prayers. 



OZARKS’ COIN CLUB, INC. 
P.O. Box 3913 

Springfield, MO  65808 

      
      
      
      
      
    

  

Coin of  
the Month 

www.usmint.gov 

2021 Washington Crossing the Delaware Quarter 

 In 2021, the U.S. Mint began minting and issuing quarters with a reverse design depicting General 
George Washington crossing the Delaware River prior to the Battle of Trenton during the American Revolu-
tionary War. On December 25, 1776, General George Washington, along with 2,400 troops and artillery, be-
gan his historic crossing of the Delaware River in preparation for a surprise attack on British and Hessian sol-
diers. 
 In accordance with the authorizing legislation, the obverse of the quarter will revert to renowned de-
signer John Flanagan’s design featuring President Washington that 
appeared on the coin before the 50 State Quarters Program. 

 This the second quarter dollar to be released in 2021, after the 
final issue of 56 coins in the America the Beautiful Quarters Program - 
the 2021 Tuskegee Airmen National Historic Site quarter dollar - was 
released Jan. 4. 
 This quarter is a one-year issue, to be replaced in 2022 when 
the U.S. Mint begins a new circulating quarter dollar program to run 
through 2025 with reverse designs dedicated to historic American 
women. 
 Obverse: George Washington’s image used on the quarter 
since 1932. The style of the design and the inscriptions return to how 
they appeared on the quarter before the 50 State Quarters Program be-
gan in 1999. 
 


